
 

 

Project Summary – April 7, 2025 

 

CTH EF (Hartling Road)  

Bridge over Bark River B-67-210 

Waukesha County 

Project I.D. 2756-05-01/71 

 

 

Project Overview 

The existing bridge on CTH EF (Hartling Road) over the Bark River is a two-cell box culvert 

structure.  The structure was built in 1980.  The deck surface is delaminated and is beginning to 

spall.  The ends of the box culvert is deteriorated, with surface spalling.  The guardrail at the 

bridge is in poor condition and is sub-standard.   

The project scope is bridge rehabilitation consisting of concrete deck overlay.  Portions of the 

culvert will be repaired with concrete surface patching.  Wingwall movement will be stabilized. 

The project will include approach paving and guardrail replacement.   

The bridge will be closed to traffic during construction, with a detour posted.  The Ice Trail runs 

north-south along the Bark River at this project site.  The Ice Age Trail will be closed at the 

project site, with a detour posted.  The project design and construction is funded using federal 

and county funds.  Design began in 2023 and extended through 2024.  Construction is 

anticipated to begin early July 2025 through August.   

Project Schedule 

 

Utility relocation – Spring 2025 

Construction – July-August 2025 
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